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Proposed temporary plastic bottle recycling center with Workshop and Ancillary
office for a period of 3 years in Residential and Agriculture zones,
in Lots No.130 (part), 131, 132 (part), 260 (part), 261,262,263, 264 and 268 in
D.D.128 and Adjoining Government Land, Lau Fau Shan, Yuen Long

Re: Planning Application No. A/YL-HTF/1089

Attn: Town Planning Board
CC:  Agriculture, Fisheries and Conservation
Dear Sir / Madam,

Thanks for your recommendation which has been duly received and studied. When
we first applied to build this temporary plastic bottle recycling centre, our aim was to
give full support to the waste recycling policy of the government. Since Mainland
China has tightened her policy on plastic waste recycling, thousands of tons of plastic
bottles cannot be shipped there for recycling. These plastic waste bottles are
therefore forced to stay in Hong Kong causing great harm to our environment.

As an organization committed to environmental protection, we wish to solve this crisis
by building a plastic bottle recycling centre, and have thus sent an application to
various governmental departments, including your respected one. We strongly
believe that this is the most effective way to solve the current plastic crisis in Hong
Kong and our proposal is well supported by the Environmental Protection
Department.

We wish to highlight that the above mentioned site was in fact a plastic recycling
centre previously from years 2013 - 2016. It was operated by Chuen Kee Recycling
Company for 3 years with no objection from the government to use this site as a
plastic recycling centre. Chuen Kee has made great contributions to the local
environmental protection campaign. However, because of business expansion needs,
Chuen Kee left this site and moved to another site after 3 years of permission was due,
but neighbors keep on scattering plastic waste in the surrounding areas which causes
total environmental contamination, as the pictures show below:




After Chuen Kee left, the site was occupied by some cranes, machinery and building
materials. However all of these were removed at the beginning of this year and it is by
no means an open storage yard. We wish to point out that this site was not returned
to agricultural uses immediately after Chuen Kee left because agriculture is important
to Hong Kong, but high technology and environmental protection is far more urgent
and a crisis we must solve together. We are committed to importing the most
advanced recycling machines and technologies from Mainland China and abroad (as
we are doing right now), and we can only see a positive impact from our application
to your department. In fact, if we reduce waste now we are able to recover land that
is covered by thousands of tons of waste and return to agricultural purposes.
Therefore our work goes hand in hand with the agricultural aim you mention.

We are passionate about building a high quality recycling operation and we have made
a plan of action with the following two steps. Firstly, we will plant more trees and
shrubs in the surrounding areas to protect the recycling centre from the public and to
preserve its rural landscape character. Secondly, we will employ top grade technology
and devices to avoid polluting the environment around this site. Our current recycling
technology and devices are already top of the range in Hong Kong, so it is guaranteed
to be efficient and reliable.

In summary, we strongly believe that this site when used as an advanced technology
recycling centre would provide far greater benefit to Hong Kong than an abandoned
agricultural site without experienced farmers could. Not only would there be
immediate positive impact to the environment from our recycling centre, but also long
term agricultural benefit that your department respects. We hope therefore you may
consider our application favourably in light of these factors and look forward to
hearing from you.

Mr. Ng Yan Pang

Chairman of Green Technology (HK) Development Limited




